WTKN February Meeting – February 16, 2011 – Meeting Notes
Agenda
Amanda - NTL Digital Repository: 
· The collection policy: Posted - will work on highlighting it. NTL wants to be a national archive, so they are very open – not limited to text - reports, presentations, planning documents, annual reports, training videos, etc.
· Scope:  Anything in public domain or where permission can be granted to post and make publicly available.
· Preference for submitting from issuing agency vs. someone else?

No, just want to be sure that Agency A (depositor) has determined that items are in public domain or has permission before depositing Agency B’s material.
NTL will implement process for verification of permission to post or public domain; will do random sampling of items in the archives.
NTL will change information on site which now assumes only authors are posting.
· TRB/TRID: On monthly basis, NTL sending list of items archived to TRB for inclusion in TRID; TRB wants only research and technical reports.
TRB will add URL to existing records if no full-text link.
Default when documents submitted is for item to be sent to TRID.
· 508 compliance: NTL will provide tools and guidance for ADA compliance.
· VDOT and NTL project:  loading many documents at once (2000 documents.)
MOU between NTL and VDOT, VDOT did all scanning and sent pdfs to NTL on CD, have pulled MARC records from OCLC and have batch loaded those records.
VDOT report pdfs include report numbers.
A few hundred reports were already in NTL, VDOT asked NTL to replace those with better, more recent scans; new URLs will be created.
· Pdf access: Pdfs on CD are fine; what about a site which lists all reports, would NTL just take the URL for that report page? Yes, NTL will do that, but page needs to fairly clean and updated regularly for future harvest.
· NTL promotion: NTL will be highlighting this project on Digital Submission page and will be presented as Best Practice that other agencies can use.
Website migration: Louise will email Kendra for an update.

Listserv migration: Amanda will update. The service GSA was using to provide the colab wiki space and our listservs changed last year. Now, GSA has migrated their wiki spaces to FedSpace, which is only for federal employees. Amanda will investigate options. Both WTKN and ETKN listervs are hosted by NTL.

New member suggestion: Western Transportation Institute. Montana State University. Betsy suggested that we contact this organization about joining the WTKN, and we agreed this would be a great group to add to our network.  Leni Oman of WSDOT has offered to assist. Louise to update at our next meeting.  

http://www.westerntransportationinstitute.org/default.aspx
Webinar Purpose Statement:  These seminars provide an opportunity for WTKN member organizations to showcase and share, via speakers, some of their new technologies and processes, for purposes of educating WTKN members on the new concepts and terminology. The seminars will prepare information professionals for assisting their customers on these topics, for purchasing relevant resources and for opening a dialogue between the information professionals and speakers (engineers/practitioners.) The webinars will build on our community and encourage future communications and collaboration. 

Hank suggested that we contact A.J. Million for a webinar, possibly in the fall.  He recently gave a UTC presentation on “7 Strategies for Search.” The presentation was about 45 minutes long, and the target audience was Masters and PhD. students at various universities. Perhaps this would be a good topic for a TL Roundtable.  Louise will contact A.J. 

May 18 webinar update: Kathy set up the webinar, and she/speaker will test the connection the week before. Kathy will gather information on the presentation, so we can send out an announcement.

Data survey update: Update from Kendra.

Logo: We looked at the logo options for ETKN and MTKN, and group members did not like the idea of putting all the states into the logo. We thought a design element that says “The West” might work better for us. Janet will ask her design folks to give some suggestions. Louise reported that CTR folks could also take a look, but not until April due to current projects.

TRB update: Rita gave an update. 
· The Library and Information Science for Transportation Committee co-sponsored a workshop at TRB, The Right Tool for the Job. Lisa Loyo, Roberto Sarmiento and Kendra Levine showed how TRID and Google tools can greatly improve information searches. The session was poorly attended. 
A workbook was produced to accompany the workshop:
https://sites.google.com/site/trbrighttools 
· At the LIST committee meeting, there was a presentation by Graham Currie from Monash University – Australia,  “Improving Transport Dissemination Using A Thematic Web-based Research Clearing House.”

http://www.sortclearinghouse.info/
http://www.worldtransitresearch.info/
· There was brainstorming for two programs next year: digital preservation/digitization and copyright. Also discussed a 2012 poster session.

· There was a meeting of the TRT subcommittee to discuss maintenance of the TRT.

· Hank reported on a B0002 – Information Services Committee. Discussion focused on TRID and the ITRD thesaurus.
NTKN Project Group reporting: Louise reported on the digitization group. The digitization survey is nearly complete. It will be sent out to the RITA Directory of Transportation Libraries and Information Centers.

Regional TKN update: Hank reported that there has been no MTKN meeting since the last WTKN meeting. The annual MTKN meeting will be in Ames Iowa this year. 

Pooled Fund update: Janet reported that a new contractor has been selected, but there has not been an official announcement yet.

Round the table:
Inez: The department is being reorganized. Prepared a justification letter for library software.
Laura: There is a library open house on the 28th. Changes in personnel – Laura taking over questions from the history center.
Margaret: No additional NLT news. Margaret moving over to the Turner-Fairbank   on March 1, so she will no longer be on our calls. Thank you Margaret for your support!
Hong: Lots of uncertainty.
Kathy: Same old…..furlough days are coming up next month. The legislature is in session; so don’t know what will happen.

Rita: Sent out link for the “Right Tool” workshop – see above. Working on a budget cutting exercise that is very painful. 

Janet: The budget news is grim with a hard hiring freeze. Working on budget and background data for sessions with the legislative analyst for budget issues. 

Don: No news.

Dale: Legislature is in session – entertaining. Planning for moving the library at the end of March. Preparing a history of transportation in Arizona for the centennial next year. New govdelivery site for announcements of new reports.
Betsy: Manager is retiring, so there will be personnel changes – currently no direct supervisor – transition period. A new graphics staff person was hired. Working on newsletter. Novel set of ebooks on trial for a few weeks. Niso/Seru documents

The Understanding document:
http://www.niso.org/publications/rp/RP-7-2008.pdf

The latest meeting about SERU can be listed to via a link at
http://www.niso.org/workrooms/seru. 
This led to discussion about a show and tell on electronic databases that folks are using. Betsy could discuss Novel and Kathy CRC netBASE for our next meeting. 

Sandy: No news.

Hank: No news.

Judie: 30 below. Working on patent research – another idea for a webinar.
Louise: Library staff are busy with literature searches in support of TxDOT RFP. Also preparing our 2011 symposium in April. Redesign of catalog query and results pages. 

Shera: No news.
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